







November 5, 2002
     The meeting of the Board was held Tuesday Evening, November 5, 2002 in the Trustees Room of the Old Town Hall. 

     Present Messrs. DeAscanis, Quillen, Gambacorta, Appleby, Koczak, Bridgewater, Gordon, Wilson, Indellini, Lane, Peden, Toner and Ms. Banks (13) and Andrew P. Taylor, Esq. 

     Prior to the meeting, a group photo was taken of the Board. 

     The meeting was opened with a moment of silence. 

     The calendar was updated adding: 

           Executive Secretary Search Committee, November 14th, 4:p.m.  Office 

           By-Law Committee Meeting, Monday, November 25th , 7p.m. Town Hall 

           Moving the PMC Meeting to Tuesday, November 26th at 4:30 p.m. followed 

              by an Open Space Meeting, November 26th at 5:30 p.m.  Town Hall 

     The minutes of the previous meeting were approved. 

     The Treasurers report was re-issued showing correction on petty cash and Library furniture. 

PROPERTY DEVELOPMENT COMMITTEE REPORT:  Mr. Indellini reporting. 
Centerpoint: 
     A very long discussion took place on the Centerpoint sub-division.  McConnell Development would like to lease parcel 3 and parcel 4, which includes the old hangar.  Discussion as to what can or should be done with the hangar, if it is one of the very few or the only one of its kind existing. 

     Mr. Indellini attended a meeting recently with members of the Historical Society and received information on trying to get the hangar on the National Register.  This would be fine but the question still exists as to who will maintain the structure and for what purpose.

     The Board agreed that all efforts should be looked into: 

                    Should the hangar be relocated ?

                    Whose responsibility is it for the upkeep ? 

                    Contact someone of the Bellanca family. 

                    Ask Ms. Jan Churchilll for input. 

                    Contact Mr. Frank Shahan at the New Castle County Airport to see if there is 

                         Interest in moving the hangar to the Airport. 
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     After receiving as much information as possible, the Board may be able to come up to a final decision.  

     Mr. McConnell still has the option on these two parcels.

New Castle Sailing Club: 
     Mr. Taylor is still looking into ownership of the land and Mr. Indellini is to have an appraisal done by Allen Appraisals. 

Twin Spans Industrial Park: 
     A meeting had been held with Twin Span representative, Messrs. Martin, Bergstrom and Castagno and we find that the gate has been installed, but in the wrong place.  It is in front of the cul-de-sac rather than behind it.  In order to close Glebe Road (Sixth Street Extended) there must be sufficient roadway for two large trucks to pass. 

     The swale is not where it is supposed to be and curb cut was not put in as requested. 

The tractor now must go through Municipal Services to do their cutting.  The absence of the curb cut was okayed by Mr. Martin without TNCC knowledge. 
     The Board asked that the City stay out of things which the Trustees should answer. 

     The final date for all of the above to be corrected is December 31, 2002. 

Ferry Cut-off Sub-Division: 
     Going to have the parcel sub-divided into possibly 5 additional parcels.  Van deMark and Lynch will be contacted to do this job.    The original layout was done in 1994 and will be considered.   Electric, water and sewer are already available. 

Parkland for Washington Park Area: 
     This will be put on the City agenda for December. 

Fulton Property—Fourth & Chestnut Street: 
     Parcel swap has been accepted as shown on the second plan that was submitted by 

Mr. Wijkowski. 

Alpha Real Estate: 
     Mr. Rocco Carzo, III, has requested assigning his lease at 196 N. duPont Highway, 

(Tremont Motel) to his sub-tenant, Rhambai Patel. 

     A motion was made and passed to not assign the lease. 

     Mr. Carzo will be so notified. 
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Gambacorta:  (Carriage Realty):
     Found that sewer connection had to be corrected.  Cooper Brothers installed pipes to tie in with Dempsey’s.  All of this to be done before final asphalt is put down. 

Buttonwood School: 
     Papers were finalized last month on this property. 

OUTREACH COMMITTEE REPORT:   Mr. Lane reporting. 

Little League:  
     Lease is signed for another year.  (Extended until September 1, 2003) 

     Their Board of Directors would like to light the fields. 

Appreciation: 
     Outreach Committee would like to arrange for an Appreciation Party, sometime after the holidays, showing the Boards appreciation to those who serve on committees of the Trust. 

PROPERTY MAINTENANCE COMMITTEE REPORT:  Mr. Gordon reporting. 
Good Will Fire Station: 
     Working on having the finial at the Fire House repaired:  taken down, rebuilt and covered with fiberglass and at a cost of approximately $6,000.00.  Work is being done by AJR Construction, (Angelo Rispoli). 

FINANCE COMMITTEE REPORT:  Mr. Peden reporting. 

     Quarterly meeting was held on October 23rd with all three agents.  Portfolio is coming back. 

LIBRARY COMMITTEE REPORT:  Mr. Peden reporting. 

     The new furniture bought, has now been placed in the Rodney Room. 

     The new Library Endowment Fund has already reached $9,000.00.
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OPEN SPACE COMMITTEE: 

     Will have a meeting following Property Maintenance on November 26th in the Town Hall. 
BY-LAW COMMITTEE: 

     Will hold a meeting on November 25th at 7:00 p.m., Town Hall. 

BUILDING RESTORATION COMMITTEE REPORT:  Mr. Lane reporting. 

Old Library: 
     The Old Library outside painting has been done. 

Town Hall: 
     The last “old” picture has been restored. 

     The property maps have been installed in the Trustees Room.    

BATTERY PARK COMMITTEE:  




No report. 

FIRE STATION COMMITTEE REPORT:  Mr. Koczak reporting. 
     Their committee has selected Wayne Hughes of Alexandria, Virginia as architect for a new building. 

COMMUNICATIONS:  

     A letter was read from a committee sponsoring  “Spirit of Christmas” on Saturday, December 14th and asking for a donation toward a banner or the events of the day.  A one time donation of $200.00 was authorized be made. 
                         Mr. Appleby abstained from voting. 
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     A letter from City Administrator Robert W. Martin was received regarding the 3rd street dyke (along the walkway path) stating the City needs $16,500.00 in matching funds before this project can be advertised.
     The letter will be returned to Mr. Martin and Mr. Appleby will check with Mr. Larry Ireland on this matter. 
     On Friday, November 8th at 10:30 a.m. Veterans Day will be remembered at Fort Casimir Memorial Park and all are invited to attend. 
     There being no further business, the meeting adjourned for an executive session to discuss a negotiation on a real estate lease. 







M. Anita Banks, Secretary.

